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Dear Friends,
As I re�ect on a year’s worth of work, it is a pleasure to pause long enough to look back at some 

of our accomplishments.  I will highlight the things that really demonstrate the strength of the Audubon 

Society of Portland community.

We have respect from the conservation community and credibility with public policy and 

decision makers. Nowhere was this more apparent to me than when I witnessed person after person 

speaking passionately, hour after hour, telling  the Mayor, City Council and Planning Commission why 

West Hayden Island should remain undeveloped. Most of the 800-acre natural area could have been 

paved many times over, were it not for Portland Audubon’s in�uence with policy and elected leaders.

We have a unique capacity to connect people to nature in a variety of ways. Our extraordinary 

nature campus adjacent to Portland’s Forest Park and wilderness sanctuaries near Mount Hood and 

Oregon’s coast are the settings for top quality conservation, education and natural history programs that 

inspire people to enjoy, understand and protect nature.  People from all backgrounds �nd excitement or 

respite through these programs, whether by climbing to the top of a 300 year old Douglas �r tree in our 

sanctuary or by drawing that tree as part of a Saturday morning journaling class. 

Our members support an unmatched legacy of successful conservation advocacy, locally and 

nationally. Malheur National Wildlife Refuge came about because of this chapter’s early �ght to protect 

it for the tens of millions of migratory birds and waterfowl that use it each year. Today, waterfowl 

production is down by 90 percent and visiting bird numbers are falling by several million a year due to 

the mass proliferation of invasive carp. Alongside a group of stakeholders, we developed a conservation 

plan to eliminate enough carp for Malheur Lake to be �lled, once again, with birds.

We consist of a large membership, many dedicated volunteers and a broad network of 

community supporters. Membership now tops 13,400 and our volunteer force has grown to 400 

people who step up with enthusiasm. Our two signature fundraising events, the Wild Arts Festival and 

Birdathon, raised a combined $304,000 through increased sponsorships and record participation.



Revenue from the Native and Backyard Habitat Plant sales and optics sales are up, which tells 

me that more and more people are committed to bringing birds to their backyards and nature into their 

lives.  Portland Audubon’s Legacy Circle has also grown. Seventy people believe so strongly in our 

community and conservation work that they have named this chapter in their estate plans.

Our talented sta� and Board embrace shared conservation and environmental justice values. 

Portland Audubon assumed a leadership role in passing the Metro Levy, through �nancial contributions 

and sta� that strongly advocated for and developed the funding criteria for the community grants 

component of the measure. Since establishing the East Portland o�ce at Leach Botanical Garden in 

2010, we have raised and allocated more than $250,000 in funding for natural history and career 

development programs for residents in East County. Nadaka Nature Park and Garden Project is one area 

where this commitment to fair and equitable access to nature is transforming a neighborhood by 

restoring a natural area that is fast becoming a hub of community involvement.

After nearly eleven years serving Portland Audubon as executive director, I remain inspired by 

the work we are doing together. Your con�dence in us, and your willingness to take action on behalf of 

birds and wildlife, has led to steady progress toward our collective goals. Thank you for your incredible 

support.  Now, let’s go forward together!

Meryl A. Redisch

Executive Director 



The Audubon Society of Portland envisions a region where birds 

and people �ourish together.

Through the love of birds, we inspire people to champion and 

conserve the natural environment on which we all depend. 

 For the love of birds and nature 

 For a powerful community of conservationists and activists

 Because children need to be outdoors to appreciate nature

 Because we all need natural areas close-by 

Audubon Society of Portland promotes the understanding, enjoyment, 

and protection of native birds, other wildlife, and their habitats. 

Inspiring people to love & protect nature since 1902



Conservation Advocacy and Action
Members, sta� and volunteers work tirelessly each year to conserve and restore native habitats in Portland 

and across Oregon.  Our long-term perseverance is crucial for preserving natural resources on behalf of  

Portland area residents and the birds of the Paci�c Flyway.

Breakthroughs and Achievements
West Hayden Island is one of Portland’s most important natural areas, providing wildlife habitat for 

Bald Eagles, Pileated Woodpeckers, Western Meadowlarks, federally listed salmon and other species.  

Portland Audubon, tribes, Island residents and the conservation community are united in �ghting a 

spate of aggressive development proposals that would be massively destructive to sensitive species of 

wildlife.  The controversy was intense in 2013, and continues. “Our power lies in broad community-based 

support that brings out large turnouts at critical times to advocate for our last wild places,” said Bob 

Sallinger, Conservation Director. 

Invasive carp are decimating marsh and lake habitat at Malheur National Wildlife Refuge, which once 

produced as many as 180,000 waterfowl per year but now yields fewer than 10,000. Portland Audubon 

worked with a diverse stakeholder advisory committee who came together to develop a comprehensive 

conservation plan in 2013. As part of our support for the plan, Portland Audubon intern Candace Larson 

helped conduct surveys and gather information to benchmark the e�ects of the carp, which compete 

with birds and other native species. 

Many seabird species such as the threatened Marbled Murrelet depend on forage �sh like sardines 

and herring, which are routinely swept up for other uses such as fertilizer and livestock feed.  Portland 

Audubon launched a “One Third for the Birds” campaign to highlight the role of forage �sh in protecting 

seabirds and their habitat. In April 2013, bird advocates were grati�ed by the adoption of a �shery 

ecosystem management plan featuring a �rst-time provision for protecting forage �sh. 

Window strikes account for an estimated one billion bird deaths a year, with between 200 and 300 such 

cases seen at the Wildlife Care Center annually. Portland Audubon conducted surveys of downtown 

window strikes and collaborated with American Bird Conservancy and the city to produce a Resource 

Guide for Bird-friendly Building Design in 2012. The Guide and surveys formed the basis for the 

Portland City Council’s 2013 adoption of a resolution to encourage bird friendly design and practices in 

City plans and policies. We launched the Lights Out Portland campaign to engage building owners in 

reducing night lighting during spring and fall migrations.



Portland Audubon mobilized grassroots support that helped to pass this year’s Metro Levy for 

funding restoration and improvements in natural areas as well as provide funding for community grants.

In partnership with Columbia Slough Watershed Council and Friends of Nadaka, we helped secure a 

State Parks grant for Nadaka Nature Park and Garden Project in the Rockwood Town Center area of 

West Gresham. Metro, Portland Audubon, Columbia Slough Watershed Council, East Multnomah Soil 

and Water Conservation District, Meyer Memorial Trust and the City of Gresham are supporting the 

community-driven project to expand access to nature,  enhance habitat, remove invasive species 

and provide nature education.

Nearly 400 new properties were enrolled in the Backyard Habitat Certi�cation Program, conducted 

jointly with the Columbia Land Trust. Participants are changing the local landscape one backyard at a 

time. Since 2009 this program has enrolled 1,700 properties, certi�ed 679, and planted thousands of 

native shrubs and trees with the help of 70 volunteers in Portland and Lake Oswego. 

Ongoing Conservation Actions 

Protecting Oregon’s most imperiled species

With native bird species in long-term declines, Audubon Society of Portland is advocating for adequate 

protections for species like Marbled Murrelets, Northern Spotted Owls, Streaked Horned Larks and 

Greater Sage Grouse by:

Protecting Oregon’s old growth forests

We brought litigation to halt illegal clear-cutting of Marbled Murrelet habitat in state forests by teaming 

with Cascadia Wildlands, Center for Biological Diversity and Crag Environmental Law Center. Already it 

has been successful in stopping more than a dozen timber sales.

Restoring Oregon’s most important wetlands

As work at the Malheur National Wildlife Refuge proceeds according to plan, Portland Audubon 

continues working for adequate water deliveries to the Klamath National Wildlife Refuges, where 

drought and lack of water allocation for the birds resulted in a botulism outbreak and at least 7,000 bird 

deaths in August alone.

Protecting Steens Mountain from industrial wind development

Portland Audubon is teaming with Oregon Natural Desert Association and Guardians of the West to stop 

a major wind development on one of Oregon’s most iconic and ecologically important landscapes.



The Wildlife Care Center
Greater Portland’s “911” Number for Wildlife  

The Wildlife Care Center was one of the �rst of its kind in the country. It is a busy operation with two 

full-time sta� and more than 100 dedicated volunteers. Now the building is nearly three decades old 

and needs upgrading. We initiated a process to explore building a new and larger center with expanded 

services for wildlife and the community in the Portland metropolitan area. 

Lead ammunition accumulates in the food chain and can poison raptors and other wildlife. This 

year we obtained a machine that detects lead levels in blood, through a grant from the Oregon Zoo 

Foundation. “We had a bald eagle that was so weak from lead poisoning that humans could approach it. 

Normally, we’d have a real challenge with an eagle,” said Audubon sta� veterinarian Deb Shea�er. 

By testing for lead onsite with no waiting for lab results, sta� and volunteers could begin treatment 

immediately. Lead testing is now standard for the 200 raptors and carrion eaters brought to the Center 

each year, providing valuable data on the impact of lead hazards on local birds. 

Data gathered by the Care Center is helping us to understand and reduce hazards to urban wildlife. 

For example, the dominance of bird injuries by cats has led to our support of the Cats Safe at HomeTM 

campaign to create a safer and healthier environment for both cats and wildlife, launched in partnership 

with the Feral Cat Coalition; and the Lights Out Portland campaign for reducing light hazards during 

migration seasons.

An outbreak of botulism a�ected thousands of migrating birds at Smith and Bybee Wetlands natural 

area in the fall. As the region’s only emergency response facility, we treated over 150 birds in a month’s 

period of time with intense �uid therapy and three to �ve daily tube feedings. Adding sta� and 

volunteers during the outbreak helped us achieve a successful 80% release rate.

We hosted the National Conference of Wildlife Rehabilitators, attracting participants from all over 

the country to learn and share ideas in workshops and presentations.

The Wildlife Care Center is the busiest rehabilitation center in Oregon. This year we took in 3,000 

native birds and other animals including a record number of bald eagles and responded to inquiries 

from more than 12,000 people, who called to learn how to better live with wildlife.  



Our Nature Sanctuaries
Portland Audubon's 150-acre nature sanctuary in northwest Portland is a place to be inspired by living with 

urban wildlife, hosting 30,000 visitors each year with four miles of family-friendly trails, a Nature Store and 

the region’s busiest wildlife rehabilitation center.  

This year, 1,000 feet of trail was relocated to improve the forest walking experience, and the �rst of 

two planned boardwalks was installed with native plantings added. The new 160 foot boardwalk was 

made of Juniper wood harvested in Central Oregon to restore sage brush habitat.  Not all visitors 

experience the forest from ground level. Tall Tree Tour participants were hoisted 200 vertical feet 

upwards to marvel at the canopy ecosystem – a very high highlight for all involved.

Sta� and volunteers heaved together this year to rid the sanctuary of invasive plants that crowd out 

native plants and animals.  One ivy pulling event included enthusiastic families of Kohl’s store 

employees,  who climbed over downed trees, waded through nettles, and raised $16,500 for the 

sanctuary.  We completed work on a grant from Metro Nature in Neighborhoods that funded contract 

crews targeting English Ivy, English Hawthorn, English Holly, Vinca, and Armenian or Himalayan 

Blackberry. The result is a sanctuary 98 percent free of invasive plants.



Environmental Education
Portland Audubon education programs are nurturing future conservationists, increasing diversity in the 

region’s environmental community, and connecting people of all ages with nature. 

Summer camps, like the popular junior wildlife veterinarian camp, �lled to capacity this year, and we 

initiated themed camps combining nature and life skills building such as Archery and Wilderness and 

Rod, Real & Sea. 

Community-based Camps, operated in partnership with Bienestar, Hacienda and Rose Community 

Development Corporations, provide resident children with a week of summer camp, free-of-charge to 

participants. It is often the �rst time in nature for many of these kids and for their families. In nine years 

with Bienestar and Hacienda and two years with Rose, 1,500 children have participated, with many 

returning year after year to develop their leadership skills and become camp counselors.

Sanctuary tours led 2,500 young school children to experience the wonder of old-growth trees and 

7,000 students were taught about birds, bats, owls, amphibians, endangered species, animal tracking 

and habitats through our school programs. 25% of chidren served in these programs are Title I.

We inaugurated the TALON (Teach, Advocate, Learn, Observe, Nurture) program to increase diversity 

in our region’s environmental community by o�ering spring training and summer job opportunities 

for high school and young adults from East Portland and Gresham. The �rst team of eleven individuals 

completed training in June and all began serving as paid apprentices.

More  than 3,000 people participated in a wild array of adult education programs. They learned how to 

bird by ear, to distinguish wild edible plants, and joined domestic and international Ecotours including 

four new destinations: New Zealand, Columbia, Argentina and Borneo. An amazing team of 23 

experienced volunteer naturalists led 67 outings including the popular wild�ower walks and trips to 

diverse birding spots and natural areas in Oregon and the Paci�c Northwest.  



Volunteers and Community Highlights
Portland Audubon draws together lovers of nature in general, and birds in particular, in a wealth of 

di�erent ways. These include opportunities to be part of citizen science teams, be an activist, volunteer at the 

sanctuary and at events, and raise essential funds while having fun.

The Feathers of Color team was part of the 2013 Birdathon, which brought in a record total of $157,000 

by way of spotting and counting up bird varieties. There are teams for the serious, for beginners, and for 

the o�beat folks of Portlandia. 

400 volunteers contributed a phenomenal 41,502 hours of their time, which equates to $865,317 in 

value and a telling expression of this community’s love for nature. 

Our membership grew to more than 13,400 and our in�uence through social media channels grew 

to 7,661 Facebook fans, 2,000 Twitter followers, and 7,000 BirdWord subscribers. Timely social appeals 

helped mobilize supporters at West Hayden Island public hearings, where those opposing development 

outnumbered those in favor by 4:1. 

Thousands of spectators gathered on the lawn of Chapman School in Northwest Portland to watch the 

spectacle of thousands of Vaux’s Swifts entering the school chimney during the annual Swift Watch in 

September.

Over 300 celebrated “nature’s recyclers” with the fun-for-the-whole-family educational event, 

International Vulture Awareness Day.

The 33rd Annual Wild Arts Festival broke all records with 4,600 attendees and $147,000 in revenue to 

fund education and conservation programs. 

Nearly 1,000 people participated in the 2013 Raptor Road Trip to view the amazing beauty of 

wintering raptors and water birds on Sauvie Island.  The event is a partnership with Metro Regional Parks 

and Greenspaces, Oregon Department of Fish and Wildlife and Hawk Watch International. 

Ever the ambassadors for Portland Audubon and for their species, our eight non-releasable education 

birds and their volunteer handlers participated in 141 events and public presentations to audiences 

totalling over 14,000.



Thank you
to our 2012 -2013 donors
July 1, 2012 - June 30, 2013

$50,000+

The Estate of Margaret A. Brannen

Bullitt Foundation

Meyer Memorial Trust

$25,000-49,999

Harriet R. Anderson

East Multnomah Soil & Water

Conservation District

John D. Gray Audubon Society of

Portland Fund of the Oregon 

Community Foundation 

Georgia Marshall

Arthur and Aileen McNett

The Estate of R Rosemary Quast

Spirit Mountain Community Fund

10,000-24,999

Anonymous   

Backyard Bird Shop Inc

The Collins Foundation

Community Foundation of 

Jackson Hole

The Estate of Nicholas Dodge

Earth Share of Oregon

Green�eld and Hartline Habitat

Conservation Fund

Katherine and Gordon Keane

The Kinsman Foundation

Kohl’s

The Lazar Foundation

Leupold & Stevens Foundation 

Metro

National Audubon Society

Robert H and Elizabeth C Noys, Jr

Fund of the Oregon Community 

Foundation

Pew Charitable Trusts 

REI

West Multnomah Soil & Water

Conservation District

5,000-9,999

City of Lake Oswego 

City of Portland 

Truman Collins 

Dave’s Killer Bread 

Juan Young Trust 

KEEN, Inc. 

Norbert and Christine Leupold 

Portland General Electric 

Regence Fund of the Oregon

Community Foundation 

SELCO Community Credit Union 

Sandra J. Suttie

Shoaib Tareen and Cathy Filgas 

Lee H. and  Marion B. Thompson

Foundation 

Dennis and Cynthia Wiancko 

William M. Brod Fund of the Oregon

Community Foundation 

1,000-4,999

An Advised Fund of the Oregon

Community Foundation

Mrs. Marylou W. Alberdt

Anonymous x3

Beaverton Toyota

Steve Berliner and Karen Bjorklund 

Susan Bexton and Scott Flor

Bob’s Red Mill

Diana and Fredrick Bradshaw

Jeannie and Roger Burt

Luanne Bye

Pat and Joe Campbell 

Jack Carter

Karen Chaivoe and Rob Holladay

Chenoweth Family Foundation

Mary and Je� Christensen

Clean Water Services

Maribeth W. Collins

The Community Foundation of Utah

at the suggestion of Patrick and 

Lynn DeFreitas 

Linda S. Craig

Richard and Judith Demarest

Patricia A. DeYoung MD

Dagmar and Eric Dickey

Vera and Ludvik Donner

Karen and John Drain

Ferguson Wellman Capital

Management

Douglas and Francisca Ferro

Orcilia Zuniga Forbes

Stan and Colleen Freidberg

Mark Green�eld and Jane Hartline

Annabelle Gropp-Sammis and

Eric Gropp

Wink Gross and Rebecca Marsh

Hacienda Community Development

Corporation

Jeanne and Michael Harrison

Morgan Harvey

Peter and Pamela Hayes

Lynn and Don Herring

Janie and Gary Hibler

Barbara Hill and Eric Schult

James R. Hubbard

Carol and Tommy Hull

Marlene Huntsinger and

Stephen Pearson

Diana Hwang and Joseph Mahler

Julie Isaacson and Matson Haug

Jackson Foundation

Ralph and Adolph Jacobs

Foundation

Thomas Ke�er and Lee Christie

Peter J. Kendall

Kruger’s Farm Market

Roberta Lampert and Jim Piper

The Lang/Svendgard Family Fund

of the Oregon Jewish Community 

Foundation

Janice and Bill Link

Alan Locklear and Marie

Valleroy 

Sandra and Phillip Lockwood

Sharlene and Leonard Ludwig

Barbara A. Manildi

Leta B. Markley

Don and Melinda McCoy

Wilfried and Deanna Mueller-Crispin

New Seasons Market

John and McKay Nutt

NW Natural

Charles Oldham and Joan Goforth

Katherine O’Neil and Toby Gra�

Oregon Zoo Foundation

Elizabeth A. Parmenter

David James Pollock

Michelle Rand

Mary B. Ratcli�

Phyllis C. Reynolds

Michael and Dorothy Rodegerdts

Dan Rohlf and Lori Laws

ROSE Community Development

Corporation

William & Nancy Rosenfeld Fund

of the Oregon Community 

Foundation

Charles and Miriam Rosenthal

Sauvie Island Co�ee Company, LLC

Ernest and Catherine Schurian

Michael and Laurel Skinner

Jane Ann Smith

David and Sandra Smith

Mary and Allan Solares

Denell Solberg

Al Solheim 

Esther Spencer

St Honore Bakery, Inc.

George and Susan Stonecli�e

Charles and Darci Swindells

Elizabeth Tilbury

Christine and David Vernier

Vernier Software & Technology

Vital Life, A Marquis and Consonus

Foundation

William W. Wessinger

Robert and Dawn Wilson

James Withgott and Susan Masta

Adrienne Wolf-Lockett and Robert

Lockett

Michael and Carol Wray

$500-999

Deborah and Michael Aiona

Merle Alexander

Adrian Allen

Helen E. Andrews

Robert Andrews and Tamara

Gedrose

Anonymous x2

antler gallery

Apsler Fund of The Oregon

Community Foundation

Peter Armstrong and Linda Miller

Jean and Ray Auel

Richard and Jutta Birmele

Michael Bogar

Reinhard Bohme and Kathryn

Hobbie

Marilyn J. Booth MD
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$500-999  (cont.)
Bonnie Brod

Richard Brown and Ruth Robbins 

The Robert & Antonette Caren

Charitable Fund 

Robin Carpenter and Gabriel Forcier

Nancy J. Chapman

Danny Chen and Elsa Chang

Nancy and Larry Church

Ronald Cinniger and Eileen Kressel

Edgar and Janet Clark

Elizabeth Collins and Michael Gregg

Julie and Forrest Darrough

The Gun and Tom Denhart

Family Fund

Jennifer Devlin

Tim Donner

Nancy Doty-Drummond and

David Drummond

Je� Douglas

Carol and Vernon Edwards

David Evans and Associates, Inc.

Linda Eyerman and William Gaylord

Ellen Fader

FEI Company

Robert and June Fields

Nancy P. Fraser

Mark Fritch

Charles and Joan Froman

Diana Gardener and Judson Parsons

Dan Gibbs and Lois Seed

Aleta and John Goodrich

Leora J. Gregory

Gary and Carol Gross

John and Judie Hammerstad

Diana and Richard Harris

Mary Hayden and John Pohlpeter

Arthur and Gertrude Hetherington

Maureen K. Hinkle

Laura and Gilbert Ho�man

Elaine Holt

Linda and Bruce Hope

Hope Hughes Pressman

Intel Involved Matching

Grant Program

Robert and Nancy James

Robert W. Jensen

Karen H. Johnson

Albert and Susan Johnson

Patricia Jussila

Ginger Kafel

Merril Keane

Judith K. Kenny

Koto Kishida

Laurel Knapp

Angie Knight

Gene Kuechmann

Mariha Kuechmann and Jack Welch

Ted Labbe and Kelly Rodgers

Zenobia H. Lapeyre

Wendy and Robert Lee

Judy K. Lightfoot

Susan and James Lundy

Frances Lynch

David Mandell and Alexandra Hrycak

Katie Mapes

Karen Marburger and Leonard

Perrone

Herman and Andi Marenstein

Susan Marshall and Robert Baur

Albert and Sheila Marshall

Michele Mass and James Edwards

McDonald Jacobs, P.C.

Colin Meloy and Carson Ellis

Paula and Richard Mishaga

Kathleen A. Moon

Morel Ink   

Ruth Morton and Hal Busch

NePo Suet Company

Noelwah R. Netusil

Jean and Verne Newcomb

Douglas Norseth and Bruce Hegna

Carol Olwell

Peter and Caroline Paquet

Barbara Parmenter and Mary Burns

Rachel A. Parmenter

Don and Kay Parr

Mary Ann and Jim Pastene

Emily C. Patch

Kathy and Bruce Patterson

Nancy Peterson

Chuck and Sue P�aum-Quarterman

Anne Pope and William Greene

Janis Sue Porter and Jim Kelly

Portfolio 21 Investments, Inc.

Steven L. Price

Claire A. Puchy

Linda L. Ralley

Meryl Redisch

Karly Ritter

Robert & Julia Marie Rose Bouquet

of Roses Fund of Waterstone

Virginia B. Ross

John Salmon and Marcia

Schulmerich

Christina Scarzello and Michael

Hayakawa

Mary T. Schoessler

Jean and Mark Schoonover 

Julene M. Siegel

Barbara Smith

Scott and Angela Smorra

Tammy Spencer and Richard

O’Connor

Diane E. Stone

Von P. Summers

Mr. Gale A. Taylor

Texas Instruments Foundation

Stephanie and James Tower

Dena and Kenneth Turner

Carol S. Utterberg

David and Kelley Ward

Jackson Welch Mediation/Arbitration

PLLC

E. Patrick Wheary

David Whitaker and Kristin Lensen

Arthur and Carol Wilson

Phyllis J. Wolfe

Judith C. Wood

Joan D. Wray

Louise Yarbrough  

 

   

   

   

   

 



Thank you
to our 2012 -2013 members
July 1, 2012 - June 30, 2013

Audubon Society of Portland is a 

community of 13,400 members. 

Listed here are those whose 

membership level is above $500.

Business Alliance

antler gallery

Backyard Bird Shop

Beaverton Toyota

Bob’s Red Mill

Dave’s Killer Bread

David Evans and Associates, Inc.

Elk Cove Vineyards

FEI Company

Ferguson Wellman Capital

Management

Jackson Welch Mediation/Arbitration

PLLC

KEEN, Inc.

Kruger’s Farm Market

Leupold & Stevens

McCoy Foat & Company CPA, PC

McDonald Jacobs, P.C.

Morel Ink

NePo Suet Company

New Seasons Market

NW Natural

Portfolio 21 Investments, Inc

Portland General Electric

Regence BlueCross Blue Shield

of Oregon

Remmers Consulting

REI

Sauvie Island Co�ee Company, LLC

SELCO Community Credit Union

St Honore Bakery, Inc.

Vernier Software & Technology

Great Blue Heron ($1,000)

Harriet R. Anderson

Robert Andrews and Tamara Gedrose

Anonymous x 7

Amy and Anthony Asch

Diana and Fredrick Bradshaw

Jeannie and Roger Burt

Pat and Joe Campbell

Linda S. Craig

Richard and Judith Demarest

Patricia A. DeYoung MD

Karen and John Drain

Orcilia Zuniga Forbes

Stan and Colleen Freidberg

Mark Green�eld and Jane Hartline

Annabelle Gropp-Sammis and

Eric Gropp

Wink Gross and Rebecca Marsh

John and Judie Hammerstad

Jeanne and Michael Harrison

Morgan Harvey

Lynn and Don Herring

Janie and Gary Hibler

Katherine and Gordon Keane

Thomas Ke�er and Lee Christie

Peter J. Kendall

Roberta Lampert and Jim Piper

Je�rey Lang and Ramona Svendgard

Norbert and Christine Leupold

Robert Lockett and Adrienne

Wolf-Lockett

Alan Locklear and Marie Valleroy

Sandra and Phillip Lockwood

Barbara A. Manildi

Leta B. Markley

Don and Melinda McCoy

Wilfried and Deanna Mueller-Crispin

Chuck Nakell and Susan Sumimoto

John and McKay Nutt

Charles Oldham and Joan Goforth

David James Pollock

Phyllis C. Reynolds

Michael and Dorothy Rodegerdts

William W. Rosenfeld

Charles and Miriam Rosenthal

Ernest and Catherine Schurian

Jane Ann Smith

David and Sandra Smith

Mary and Allan Solares

Al Solheim

Esther Spencer

George and Susan Stonecli�e

Sandra J. Suttie

Charles and Darci Swindells

Shoaib Tareen and Cathy Filgas

Kim Thomas and John Morrison

Elizabeth Tilbury

Christine and David Vernier

Jan and Jody Ward

Robert and Dawn Wilson

James Withgott and Susan Masta

Beverly K. Zeien

Peregrine ($750)

Julie and Forrest Darrough

Leora J. Gregory

Owl ($500)

Deborah and Michael Aiona

Mrs. Marylou W. Alberdt

Merle Alexander

Anonymous

Jean and Ray Auel

Kim Beaudet

Reinhard Bohme and Kathryn Hobbie

Marilyn J. Booth MD

Bonnie Brod

Elia and Miles Bubenik

Robert and Antonette Caren

Danny Chen and Elsa Chang

Nancy and Larry Church

Edgar and Janet Clark

Kelli S. Clark

Cathy Coulson

Emily and Joseph DeCarlo

Gun Denhart

Dagmar and Eric Dickey

Linda Eyerman and William Gaylord

Mark Fritch

Diana Gardener and Judson Parsons

Dan Gibbs and Lois Seed

Arthur and Gertrude Hetherington

Barbara Hill and Eric Schult

James R. Hubbard

Robert and Nancy James

Deborah A. Kapral

Koto Kishida

Laurel Knapp

Angie Knight

Gene Kuechmann

Marsha B. Livingstone

David Mandell and Alexandra Hrycak

Karen Marburger and Leonard

Perrone

Herman and Andi Marenstein

Colin Meloy and Carson Ellis

Bonnie Messinger and Steve Mullinax

Noelwah R. Netusil

Jean and Verne Newcomb

Carol Olwell

Lorena O’Neill

Peter and Caroline Paquet

Elizabeth A. Parmenter

Don and Kay Parr

Mary Ann and Jim Pastene

Emily C. Patch

Anne Pope and William Greene

Susan Popp and Gordon Noraine

Janis Sue Porter and Jim Kelly

Michelle Rand

Karly Ritter

John Salmon and Marcia Schulmerich

Jack and Sherry Saux

Jean and Mark Schoonover

Julene M. Siegel

Scott and Angela Smorra

Denell Solberg

Von P. Summers

Ann Takamoto and Dan Fredman

John and Nancy Todd

David and Kelley Ward

David Whitaker and Kristin Lensen

Dennis and Cynthia Wiancko

Arthur and Carol Wilson

Don and Susan Wrenn

Legacy Circle

Douglas and Kerry Aden 

Anonymous x 17

Charles Aubin 

Margaret Bell 

Robert B. Bernstein 

Bruce Bliese 

Diana and Fred Bradshaw 

Wayne Bridges 

Margo Campbell 

Malinda Carlson 

Susan A. Carr 

Mary and Je� Christensen 

Lee Christie and Tom Ke�er 

Linda S. Craig 

Pat Curry and Eric Blatter 

Bonnie Martin Deneke 

Kenneth Hague Trust, Lorene Farrar,

Trustee 

Kristina Gi�ord 

Diane and Guy Goodboe 

Mark Green�eld 

Judy Henderson 

Peter Heuser 

Patti Huhn 

Rosemary Klein 

Helena Lee and Ann Zawaski 

Robert Lockett and Adrienne

Wolf-Lockett 

Scott Lukens 

Marcia L Marvin 

Sarah and Dennis McCarty 

Ruth Morton and Hal Busch 

Wilfried and Deanna Mueller-Crispin 

Janet Murphy 

Linda Nelson 

John and McKay Nutt 

Patt Opdyke 

Joan Ottinger Fallon 

Tony and Cindy Passannante 

Susan P�aum-Quarterman 

Craig Thomas Potts 

Johnny Powell 
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Financial Statements
July 1, 2012 - June 30, 2013

Assets

Cash and cash equivalents  $       650,016

Receivables             110,477

Inventory             165,059

Prepaid Expenses               61,455

Investments          2,194,625

Property and equipment (net)        1,311,348

Conservation Property         2,003,110

Total Assets   $    6,496,090

Liabilities and Net Assets

Liabilities              

Accounts Payable   $       112,142

Accured expenses               76,973

Deferred revenue              388,689

Note payable                42,146

Total Liabilities   $       619,950

Net Assets

Unrestricted                 

Available for operations  $       650,650

Board designated             465,029

Conservation property and

net property and equipment        1,752,155

Total unrestricted  $     2,867,834

Temporarily restricted         2,084,592

Permanently restricted           923,714

Total net assets            $     5,876,140

Total liabilities

and net assets $     6,496,090

 

 

Revenues

Contributions               $      791,351

Grants            243,581

Donated assets, materials 

   and services          337,011

Memberships           217,822

Program Service          856,241

Special Events          149,266

Nature Store           256,118

Rentals Other              14,541

Investment Income             70,093

Net realized/unrealized

investment gain (loss)       $       79,949

Total support and revenue    $  3,015,973

Expenses

Conservation              $     890,536

Education           966,285

Nature Store           157,455

Membership and Publications         195,881

Sanctuary           202,367

Total Program Expenses $  2,412,524

Management and general         366,048

Fundraising           212,084

Total Administrative               $      578,132

Change in net assets          $        25,317

 

Rentals/Other 1%

Nature Store 9%

Special Events 5%

Program Service 28%

Memberships 7%

Donated Services

and Materials 11%

Grants 8%

Contributions 26%

Net Realized Investments 3%Investment Income 2%

 

Fundraising 7%

Management and

General 12%

Sanctuary 7%

Membership

and Publications 7%

Nature Store 5%

Education 32% 

Conservation 30%

2013 Revenue

2013 Expenses
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